=%

\1@ REPUBLIC OF TURKIYE
@

&;—-—' MINISTRY OF TRANSPORT AND INFRASTRUCTURE
V Directorate General of Civil Aviation
GC Department of Air Transport
Ref :E-36738619-724.01.02-50993 22 Mar 2023

Subject : Designation Third Air Carriers on the routes from Novosibirsk and Ekaterinburg to
Istanbul and Antalya

RUSSIAN FEDERATION MINISTRY OF TRANSPORT DEPARTMENT OF STATE
POLICY IN CIVIL AVIATION

Reference : Your letter dated 07.12.2022.

Dear Mrs. Degtyarenko,

Turkish Directorate General of Civil Aviation presents its compliments to Department of State
Policy in Civil Aviation of the Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation.

With your referenced letter dated 07.12.2022, it was proposed to designate third air carriers on
the routes of Novosibirsk-Istanbul, Novosibirsk-Antalya, Ekaterinburg-Istanbul
and Ekaterinburg-Antalya with 7 (seven) weekly frequencies on each route. Within this
context, I would like to inform that Turkish Directorate General of Civil Aviation accepts your
proposal and with receipt of this letter mentioned arrangement shall come into force
immediately.

I avail myself of this opportunity to extend my appreciation for your kind support and
constructive co-operation hitherto.

Yours Sincerely,

Prof. Dr. Kemal YUKSEK
Acting Director General
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Prof. Dr. Kemal Yuksek
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Department of Air Transport

Directorate General of the Civil Aviation
Ministry of Transport and Infrastructure
Turkish Republic

Ankara

Dear Mr. Mr. Yuksek,

The Department of the State Policy in Civil Aviation of the Ministry of Transport of the
Russian Federation presents its compliments to the Directorate General of the Civil
Aviation of the Turkish Republic and you personally and would like to address as follows.

In accordance with the plans of Acroflot airlines to conduct flights from regions of Russia
to Turkey we would appreciate if acronautical authorities of Turkish Republic will agree
to designate third air carriers on the routes Novosibirsk — Istanbul, Novosibirsk — Antalya,
Ekaterinburg — Istanbul and Ekaterinburg — Antalya with 7 weekly frequencies on each
route.

In case of your approval of our proposal the Department of the State Policy in Civil
Aviation of the Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation offers to consider the
present letter and your response to it as agreements between our authorities.

We hope to develop successful and mutually beneficial cooperation between our
authorities.

Yours sincerely,

Dmitriy Khlopushin
Acting director,
Department of the State Policy in Civil Aviation
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